
 
 

March 4 Update on Coronavirus (COVID-19)  
 
 
Dear EFC | State Teams and Colleagues,  
 
The National Deaf Center on Postsecondary Outcomes (NDC) considers the health and 
well-being of our stakeholders and staff as a top priority. We are closely monitoring all 
information related to the coronavirus (COVID-19) and consulting with university, city, and 
health officials.  
 
Currently, we do not plan to postpone or cancel our 2020 Engage for Change | state Convening 
on May 11-14, 2020, at the University of Texas at Austin.  
 
We at NDC will continue to monitor the situation, keep you updated, and ensure the highest 
possible degree of health and safety at the event.  
 
Please register for the Convening by March 9 and continue to work with the NDC travel team to 
confirm your flights, if you have not already done so. Rest assured: If there is a need to adjust, 
reschedule, or cancel your travel due to developments with the coronavirus or changes in your 
agency’s travel policies, NDC will handle that for you as well.  
 
As always, please feel free to reach out to us at any time if you have any further questions, 
concerns, or if your plans should change.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Stephanie W. Cawthon, PhD Jen Higgins  
Director State Engagement Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


